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Dr. Glenn Ruhl <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Thu 5/27/2021 1:08 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

Get more apps 

Bing Maps 

Re: Testimony: Mass General Brigham Incorporated – Multisite - 21012113-AS 

Dear Ms. Szent-Gyorgyi, 

I would like to share my concerns with the Department of Public Health (DPH) about Mass 
General Brigham’s (MGB) community expansion plans and intent to establish outpatient 
centers in Woburn, Westwood and Westborough (DoN application: 21012113-AS). As a 
member of the local community, I strongly oppose MGB’s proposal. 

Woburn, Westwood and Westborough are well-serviced by low-cost, high quality healthcare 
providers. The introduction of MGB’s ambulatory services without demonstrated need will 
empower MGB to cherry-pick commercially insured patients away from local healthcare 
providers that residents rely on, threatening the financial viability of existing local 
practitioners and the safety net services they provide that are essential to MassHealth 
patients, people living in poverty and patients affected by health inequities. MGB is also the 
most expensive healthcare system in the Commonwealth. Its expansion will only make it 
more difficult for insurers to negotiate the costs of healthcare services, passing along higher 
rates to employers and patients within our community who are already struggling to make 
ends meet. 
 
I respectfully request that DPH schedule additional public hearings after the independent 
cost analysis has been conducted and strongly urge DPH to seriously consider denying 
MGB’s application. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Glenn Ruhl 
carrru6@gmail.com 
479 Main st Woburn, MA 01801 Constituent 
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Thomas Costello <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Thu 5/27/2021 12:32 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

Get more apps 

Bing Maps 

Re: Testimony: Mass General Brigham Incorporated – Multisite - 21012113-AS 

Dear Ms. Szent-Gyorgyi, 

I would like to share my concerns with the Department of Public Health (DPH) about Mass 
General Brigham’s (MGB) community expansion plans and intent to establish outpatient 
centers in Woburn, Westwood and Westborough (DoN application: 21012113-AS). As a 
member of the local community, I strongly oppose MGB’s proposal. 

Woburn, Westwood and Westborough are well-serviced by low-cost, high quality healthcare 
providers. The introduction of MGB’s ambulatory services without demonstrated need will 
empower MGB to cherry-pick commercially insured patients away from local healthcare 
providers that residents rely on, threatening the financial viability of existing local 
practitioners and the safety net services they provide that are essential to MassHealth 
patients, people living in poverty and patients affected by health inequities. MGB is also the 
most expensive healthcare system in the Commonwealth. Its expansion will only make it 
more difficult for insurers to negotiate the costs of healthcare services, passing along higher 
rates to employers and patients within our community who are already struggling to make 
ends meet. 
 
I respectfully request that DPH schedule additional public hearings after the independent 
cost analysis has been conducted and strongly urge DPH to seriously consider denying 
MGB’s application. 

Sincerely, 
Thomas Costello 
dr.costello@gmail.com 
100 Trade Center, 750 Woburn, MA 01801 Constituent 
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leo cass <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Thu 5/27/2021 12:12 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

Get more apps 

Bing Maps 

Re: Testimony: Mass General Brigham Incorporated – Multisite - 21012113-AS 

Dear Ms. Szent-Gyorgyi, 

I would like to share my concerns with the Department of Public Health (DPH) about Mass 
General Brigham’s (MGB) community expansion plans and intent to establish outpatient 
centers in Woburn, Westwood and Westborough (DoN application: 21012113-AS). As a 
member of the local community, I strongly oppose MGB’s proposal. 

Woburn, Westwood and Westborough are well-serviced by low-cost, high quality healthcare 
providers. The introduction of MGB’s ambulatory services without demonstrated need will 
empower MGB to cherry-pick commercially insured patients away from local healthcare 
providers that residents rely on, threatening the financial viability of existing local 
practitioners and the safety net services they provide that are essential to MassHealth 
patients, people living in poverty and patients affected by health inequities. MGB is also the 
most expensive healthcare system in the Commonwealth. Its expansion will only make it 
more difficult for insurers to negotiate the costs of healthcare services, passing along higher 
rates to employers and patients within our community who are already struggling to make 
ends meet. 
 
I respectfully request that DPH schedule additional public hearings after the independent 
cost analysis has been conducted and strongly urge DPH to seriously consider denying 
MGB’s application. 

Sincerely, 
leo cass 
leo.cass@lahey.org 
17 edgehill road winchester, mass, MA 01890 Constituent 
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Khalid Hassan <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Thu 5/27/2021 12:05 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

Get more apps 

Bing Maps 

Re: Testimony: Mass General Brigham Incorporated – Multisite - 21012113-AS 

Dear Ms. Szent-Gyorgyi, 

I would like to share my concerns with the Department of Public Health (DPH) about Mass 
General Brigham’s (MGB) community expansion plans and intent to establish outpatient 
centers in Woburn, Westwood and Westborough (DoN application: 21012113-AS). As a 
member of the local community, I strongly oppose MGB’s proposal. 

Woburn, Westwood and Westborough are well-serviced by low-cost, high quality healthcare 
providers. The introduction of MGB’s ambulatory services without demonstrated need will 
empower MGB to cherry-pick commercially insured patients away from local healthcare 
providers that residents rely on, threatening the financial viability of existing local 
practitioners and the safety net services they provide that are essential to MassHealth 
patients, people living in poverty and patients affected by health inequities. MGB is also the 
most expensive healthcare system in the Commonwealth. Its expansion will only make it 
more difficult for insurers to negotiate the costs of healthcare services, passing along higher 
rates to employers and patients within our community who are already struggling to make 
ends meet. 
 
I respectfully request that DPH schedule additional public hearings after the independent 
cost analysis has been conducted and strongly urge DPH to seriously consider denying 
MGB’s application. 

Sincerely, 
Khalid Hassan 
khalid.hassan@lahey.org 
200 Unicorn Park Drive Woburn, MA 01801 Constituent 
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Delphine Lui, M.D. <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 5/26/2021 11:39 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

Get more apps 

Bing Maps 

Re: Testimony: Mass General Brigham Incorporated – Multisite - 21012113-AS 

Dear Ms. Szent-Gyorgyi, 

I would like to share my concerns with the Department of Public Health (DPH) about Mass 
General Brigham’s (MGB) community expansion plans and intent to establish outpatient 
centers in Woburn, Westwood and Westborough (DoN application: 21012113-AS). As a 
member of the local community, I strongly oppose MGB’s proposal. 

Woburn, Westwood and Westborough are well-serviced by low-cost, high quality healthcare 
providers. The introduction of MGB’s ambulatory services without demonstrated need will 
empower MGB to cherry-pick commercially insured patients away from local healthcare 
providers that residents rely on, threatening the financial viability of existing local 
practitioners and the safety net services they provide that are essential to MassHealth 
patients, people living in poverty and patients affected by health inequities. MGB is also the 
most expensive healthcare system in the Commonwealth. Its expansion will only make it 
more difficult for insurers to negotiate the costs of healthcare services, passing along higher 
rates to employers and patients within our community who are already struggling to make 
ends meet. 
 
I respectfully request that DPH schedule additional public hearings after the independent 
cost analysis has been conducted and strongly urge DPH to seriously consider denying 
MGB’s application. 

Sincerely, 
Delphine Lui, M.D. 
delphine.lui@lahey.org 
200 Unicorn Park Drive Suite 302 Woburn, MA 01801 Constituent 

  



MGB Public comments – Woburn batch 11 
 
 

6 
 

Kimberly Stone <myvoice@oneclickpolitics.com> 
Wed 5/26/2021 11:38 PM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

Get more apps 

Bing Maps 

Re: Testimony: Mass General Brigham Incorporated – Multisite - 21012113-AS 

Dear Ms. Szent-Gyorgyi, 

I would like to share my concerns with the Department of Public Health (DPH) about Mass 
General Brigham’s (MGB) community expansion plans and intent to establish outpatient 
centers in Woburn, Westwood and Westborough (DoN application: 21012113-AS). As a 
member of the local community, I strongly oppose MGB’s proposal. 

Woburn, Westwood and Westborough are well-serviced by low-cost, high quality healthcare 
providers. The introduction of MGB’s ambulatory services without demonstrated need will 
empower MGB to cherry-pick commercially insured patients away from local healthcare 
providers that residents rely on, threatening the financial viability of existing local 
practitioners and the safety net services they provide that are essential to MassHealth 
patients, people living in poverty and patients affected by health inequities. MGB is also the 
most expensive healthcare system in the Commonwealth. Its expansion will only make it 
more difficult for insurers to negotiate the costs of healthcare services, passing along higher 
rates to employers and patients within our community who are already struggling to make 
ends meet. 
 
I respectfully request that DPH schedule additional public hearings after the independent 
cost analysis has been conducted and strongly urge DPH to seriously consider denying 
MGB’s application. 

Sincerely, 
Kimberly Stone 
k.stoney@live.com 
63B Merrimac Street WOBURN, MA 01801 Constituent 
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Jameson <jcooper12@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:13 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Jameson 
jcooper12@partners.org 
Stoneham 
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Wallace <wallacemclean@comcast.net> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:12 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Wallace 
wallacemclean@comcast.net 
Burlington 
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Rita <mimimclean5@comcast.net> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:12 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Rita 
mimimclean5@comcast.net 
Burlington 
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Trecha <tcarrion-cruz@mgh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:10 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Trecha 
tcarrion-cruz@mgh.harvard.edu 
Boston 
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Daniel <dsullivan35@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:10 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Daniel 
dsullivan35@partners.org 
Wakefield 
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Kimberly <kbeachgrl6@gmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:10 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Kimberly 
kbeachgrl6@gmail.com 
Wakefield 
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Jillian <jchaves3@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:09 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Jillian 
jchaves3@partners.org 
Burlington 
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yvette <yvettemarts@hotmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:08 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
yvette 
yvettemarts@hotmail.com 
Arlington 
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Pauline <pavallone@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:08 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Pauline 
pavallone@partners.org 
Danvers 
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Jillene <belli7806@yahoo.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:08 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Jillene 
belli7806@yahoo.com 
Burlington 
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Kimberly <kimq611@comcast.net> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:07 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Kimberly 
kimq611@comcast.net 
Burlington 
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Diane <dcgreer@mgh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:07 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Diane 
dcgreer@mgh.harvard.edu 
Medford 
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Ruthann <rforgione@mgh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:05 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Ruthann 
rforgione@mgh.harvard.edu 
Saugus 
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David <friedman@meei.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:05 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
David 
friedman@meei.harvard.edu 
Winchester 
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VIRNA <vrojas1@bwh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:04 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
VIRNA 
vrojas1@bwh.harvard.edu 
Medford 
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CHRISTINE <chrsjntzn@aol.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:03 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
CHRISTINE 
chrsjntzn@aol.com 
Wakefield 
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Serena <jhuang30@mgh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:03 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Serena 
jhuang30@mgh.harvard.edu 
Arlington 
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Vincent <vcarta1@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:02 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Vincent 
vcarta1@partners.org 
Winchester 
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RUTH <rboris@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:01 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
RUTH 
rboris@partners.org 
Somerville 
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susan <suewillson@hotmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:01 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
susan 
suewillson@hotmail.com 
wilmington 
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lisa <llarmand@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:01 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
lisa 
llarmand@partners.org 
bedford 
  



MGB Public comments – Woburn batch 11 
 
 

28 
 

Mariana <mbormann@mclean.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:00 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Mariana 
mbormann@mclean.harvard.edu 
Winchester 
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Susan <svenezia@beh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:00 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Susan 
svenezia@beh.harvard.edu 
Wakefield 
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Cathy <tpr22@comcast.net> 
Tue 5/25/2021 6:00 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Cathy 
tpr22@comcast.net 
Wakefield 
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John <johnnymarsh@yahoo.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:59 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
John 
johnnymarsh@yahoo.com 
Stoneham 
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Jean <jkruse@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:58 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Jean 
jkruse@partners.org 
Stoneham 
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Christine <cgooley@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:58 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Christine 
cgooley@partners.org 
Wakefield 
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Kim <kstrazz5@verizon.net> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:57 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Kim 
kstrazz5@verizon.net 
Melrose 
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Carol <cjtaylor@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:57 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Carol 
cjtaylor@partners.org 
Woburn 
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Judy <judymo0202@gmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:57 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Judy 
judymo0202@gmail.com 
Burlington 
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Kim <kmg328@hotmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:56 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Kim 
kmg328@hotmail.com 
Burlington 
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Kelly <kcollins49@mgh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:56 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Kelly 
kcollins49@mgh.harvard.edu 
Medford 
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Jonelle <jkeating1@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:55 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Jonelle 
jkeating1@partners.org 
Woburn 
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Eimile <emaxwell3@bwh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:55 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident, I support Mass General Brigham’s project to provide the same healthcare I receive 
today in Boston closer to my home. We need more access to care in our community – especially 
behavioral health, which this site will provide. 
 
The project will also provide much needed jobs, including 300 union construction jobs and 200 
permanent jobs, that will help our local economy emerge from the pandemic. 
 
I support the Mass General Brigham project and ask the Department of Public Health to approve this 
application. 
 
Eimile 
emaxwell3@bwh.harvard.edu 
North Reading 
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maureen <mwcostantino@gmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:54 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
maureen 
mwcostantino@gmail.com 
Stoneham 
  



MGB Public comments – Woburn batch 11 
 
 

42 
 

Peggy <pmcquillan@partners.org> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:52 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Peggy 
pmcquillan@partners.org 
Somerville 
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suzanne <suzanne1028@msn.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:51 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
suzanne 
suzanne1028@msn.com 
Melrose 
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Ryan <ryantombrooks@gmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:51 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Ryan 
ryantombrooks@gmail.com 
North Reading 
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Linda May <lmsmall314@gmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:49 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Linda May 
lmsmall314@gmail.com 
Billerica 
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Laura <llsanford7@gmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:49 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Laura 
llsanford7@gmail.com 
Woburn 
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suma <sunnysuma@gmail.com> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:48 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
suma 
sunnysuma@gmail.com 
wilmington 
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Cindy <cindy_vredeveld@meei.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:48 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Cindy 
cindy_vredeveld@meei.harvard.edu 
Medford 
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Martha <mvandervliet@bwh.harvard.edu> 
Tue 5/25/2021 5:47 AM 
To: 
DPH-DL - DoN Program;  

 
CAUTION: This email originated from a sender outside of the  Commonwealth of Massachusetts mail 
system.  Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content 
is safe. 
 
 
As a local resident and Mass General Brigham employee, I believe our relationship with our patients is at 
the heart of the healthcare experience – for patients, their communities, care team members, and 
employees. 
 
Understanding our patients’ personal stories and building a lifelong relationship is crucial to making 
healthcare less complicated, less fragmented, and less costly. 
 
Our response to COVID-19 is an example of how a coordinated approach can result in better access.  I 
support this project, and I am looking forward to working with Woburn and the surrounding communities 
to ensure that Mass General Brigham that uses our people, research, and technology to meet the needs of 
our patients. 
 
Martha 
mvandervliet@bwh.harvard.edu 
Woburn 
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